
 

 
 
Dear members, friends and supporters 
 
The Coronavirus has the world firmly in its grip, and the current situation presents us 
all with previously unimagined challenges. We hope that you are doing well!  
 
However, we are not the only ones facing new tasks and challenges we have to 
overcome. The Crosspoint Academy in South Africa with its students, teachers and 
supervisors is also affected by a "lockdown".  
 

Parents are losing their jobs and most likely won't get 
reappointed soon, as the extreme situation worsens the already 
weak economic situation. Short-time work benefits and the 
necessary provisions such as in our social welfare system here 
in Germany are unknown in South Africa. Many families can no 
longer cope with the school fees of about 60 Euro per month. 
Children from vulnerable family backgrounds consequently lose 
not only their educational opportunities but also their prospects, 
and, in many cases, the only balanced meal of the day. 
 
For the Crosspoint Academy to continue existing, we are 
dependent on your support. Since the school is a private 
initiative, it receives no support from the South African 
government. Please help to ensure that this initiative, which also 
provides a home for the children, survives. The running costs 
(e.g. the rent and staff salaries) must continue and remain to be 
covered.  
 
Every Euro helps to protect the 
education of the pupils and their 
future. Another possibility would 

be to sponsor, or a partly sponsor the support for a 
pupil, enabling them to continue attending classes 
after the reopening of the Crosspoint Academy. We 
would be happy to discuss this personally.  
 
 
  

In January, the pupils 
painted T-shirts at school 
with the theme "Children's 
Rights." At the time, 
nobody knew that their 
right to education would 
soon be threatened. 
 



 

 
 
 
We want to introduce you to another project: Masincedane. In addition to their other 
functions, the organisation "Masincedane" trains much-needed health workers, 
especially given the current situation.  
 

Along with training professionals, 
Masincedane employs  actually 161 of  
these health workers who go from house 
to house in the disadvantaged areas 
around Nomzamo to identify people with a 
possible Coronavirus infection. In this 
way, they make a significant contribution 
to fighting the spread of the virus. Still, the 
organisation lacks the necessary 
materials to protect workers in the field 
and exposed to the danger of infection.  

 
Here too, even a small donation can help to buy mouthguards, disinfectants or gloves.  
 
As usual, we guarantee that 100% of your donation will reach the people. Specify the 
project you would like to support in the bank transfer reference when you make your 
donation.  
 
Kindly contact us if you have any questions. Stay healthy!  
 
Friendly greetings  
 
 
Dr. med. Michael Greis 
Barbara Greis 
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